Regular Monthly Meeting September 9, 1999

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, September 9, 1999, 4:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Richard Schweinsberg and Andrew Piccuta present.

The meeting opened with at salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the August 12, 1999 meeting.

The police report was read by Chief Nocera.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to adopt Ordinance 2-99, regarding spray irrigation septic systems.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to enter into a contract with GWSM, Inc for the design and development of Phase II of the Community Park.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to enter into a contract with the Dept of Transportation for winter road maintenance.

Supervisor Schweinsberg explained the advantage of the state piggyback system in the purchase of road salt over the local Council of Governments.

Public Comment:

Mr. Bill Alexander, asked about the street lights at the intersection of Rt 65 and Old Princeton and Savannah. as well as the street sign being replaced on Kittery Ridge Road.

Mr. Sam Garver, asked who is responsible for cleaning off the road way after an accident, and if the arrows on the traffic lights could be checked on Rt 65.

Mr. Fred Proch, questioned the traffic volume on Rt 422, and stated that he hoped the township would have some input on the road improvements, such as turning lanes and merging patterns.

Mr. Larry Bintrim, questioned the water run off on the Pascoe site and if the township knew of any future plans of a limestone sales on the Hoover Road where the clean fill is taking place.